	 
	Subcommittee on Policy and Coordination
SECOND MEETING Final Report

     The Second Meeting of the Subcommittee of Policy and Coordination took place March 21, 2000, at the OAS headquarters in Washington, D.C. It was chaired by the Delegation of Argentina and attended by delegates of Barbados, Mexico, United States and Uruguay. 

The following items of the agenda were covered:
1. Review of the report of the First Meeting of the Subcommittee. The report was presented by the Secretariat as a remainder of the pending activities of this Subcommittee. The Delegate of the United States noticed a couple of omissions that were corrected by the Secretariat.
2. Location of port funds at the OAS. The Executive Secretary of CIDI sent a letter to the Chairman of the Board, last February, inquiring whether the Board wished to leave the port funds managed by the OAS General Secretariat, Office of the Treasurer, or by the office of the new Agency for Inter-American Cooperation and Development (AICD). After an interesting exchange of ideas by the delegates and based on the advice that was dispensed for the treasurer of the OAS, the Subcommittee decided to recommend to the Board, that for the time being the port funds shall remain managed as they currently are. However, this alternative could be reconsidered by the Committee at its next meeting. Thus, the Chairman of the Board concluded that his letter of response would be in those terms.


3. Coordination for a most efficient development of activities: geographical distribution among the vice chairs of this Subcommittee. The Secretary explained that the main motive for having four vice chairs is for assisting in the implementation at regional levels of the different technical and administrative resolutions of the Committee. Delegates of Barbados and the United States also clarified those concepts. Thus the Chair recommended that the United States should work with Canada. Mexico with the countries of Central America, including Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, Nicaragua, and Panama. Uruguay with the South American countries including Argentina, Brazil, Colombia, Chile, Ecuador, Paraguay, Peru, and Venezuela. Finally, that Barbados must work with the Caribbean region including Antigua and Barbuda, Bahamas, Belize, Dominica, Grenada, Guyana, Jamaica, Suriname, Saint Lucia, Saint Kitts, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines and Trinidad and Tobago. The Delegate of Barbados recommended that for the next year, and particularly for the Caribbean region because of the numerous countries, additional resources were needed in order to promote the CIP activities in countries that are not regularly participating at the meetings. Therefore, the CIP budget should be reviewed.
4. TAGs follow-up: (i) monitoring the state of each one, and (ii) the work assignments on security and environment protection. The chairmen of the three TAGs covered this item. The Delegate of Mexico, as Chair of the Operations TAG, informed of the advancements that are being done to host the first meeting of his group on October 13, 2000 in Mexico City. Delegates commented on the draft agenda and produced different ideas for achieving better results in this group. The Delegate of the United States as chair of the Security TAG reported that letters have been sent to all member of her group and she is waiting for responses. Also, she is reviewing plans for the first meeting of her TAG possibly to be held the second semester of this year. Finally, the Delegate of Argentina as chair of the TAG on Navigation Control and Environmental Protection reported that due to the recent changes in authorities in his country they just started to work on this item. He just took office a few weeks ago and will be complying with his TAGs requirements shortly.
5. Mission to the European Union: preparation of regional technical projects and a schedule of events. It was recommended that the Secretariat must explore with the Delegation of Spain, the terms for cooperation projects established by the European Union, and whether this mission could take place in September 2000. Furthermore they agreed that before next April 30, 2000, the Vice Chairs, and the rest of countries send to the Secretariat terms for project proposal to be presented to the European Union. After that, the Secretariat shall report to the Chairman of this Subcommittee for its decision on their preparation. Proposals must be in those areas already approved for the CIP Action Plan for years 2000-2001.
6. Rules of procedures of the Executive Board and the TAGs. It was agreed that the Secretariat must present at the next meeting of this Subcommittee the draft proposal of these rules.
7. Assessment of contributions to the Special Port Program: setting a policy on defaults. Delegates agreed that the Secretariat must continue its efforts in sending reminders to the countries in arrears of their contributions. Vice chairs must also send reminders to those countries from their region. Furthermore, paragraph 7 of resolution CIDI/CIP/RES. 12 (I-99) should be fully enforced, and by this countries in arrears should not benefit of the fellowships for the training activities. A country is in default, if payment of its contributions is not paid by May 1 of each year, unless a country provides justifiable reasons it can not make the contribution on or before that date. Delegates also requested the Secretariat to send them quarterly a copy of the OAS Treasurer's report of the Specific Fund, Special Port Program.
8. Date and venue of the III meeting of this Subcommittee. It was agreed that the III meeting should be held in August/September 2000 at a venue to be decided. If this does not occur, the Subcommittee will reunite in Mexico, on the occasion of the First Meeting of the TAG on Port Operations.


9. Other business.
(i) Second Meeting of the Executive Board: Barbados, December 5 to 7, 2000: current situation. The Delegate of Barbados reported of the advancement and hotel arrangements (Accra Hotel or Grand Barbados Hotel) to host this meeting in his country from December 5 -7, 2000.
(ii) Follow-up document on the Free Trade Area of the Americas (FTAA) process. The Delegate of Uruguay reported that they are in process of gathering information for this report. Delegates agreed on the importance of this document and specifically on the impact to port growth and development.
After the agenda was fully covered the meeting was adjourned.
    






